YUBA-SUTTER RIGHT TO LIFE COMMITTEE BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING September 9, 2015

BOARD MEMBERS Maureen Guth

PRESENT: Heather Pugh Mike Pugh

Jenna Walters

VISITORS: Liz Cooper Steve Cooper

CALL TO ORDER:

Maureen called the meeting to order at 7:07pm. She also stated she restocked the brochures in the St. Isidore vestibule. She will send the Word of Life for August and September to Deacon Rojo and Ray Buttacavoli.

OPENING PRAYER:

Maureen led the opening prayer.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:

Motion was m/s/c to approve the minutes of July 14, 2015.

TREASURER'S REPORT:

Maureen reported we have \$242 in the bank. There are three checks totaling \$125 to be deposited and we received a grant from the Diocese of Sacramento of \$2891, also to be deposited. We paid \$150 for the August Ambassador article, \$25 to AWF, and deposited \$145. \$287.81 was paid to Printworx for the printing of the Newsletter, \$150 for the September Ambassador article, Maureen paid \$31.06 for the fair. A motion is made and seconded to reimburse Maureen. Heather will get to Maureen the amount she paid to the Post office for the mailing of the newsletter.

WEBSITE UPDATE:

Mike Pugh handed out the website statistics pages which showed we had 774 visits to the website in July and August. Our top pages viewed were our signs, resource, and about pages.

Mike reported that we are having difficulty sending out the Newsletters and that we may need to go with a Newsletter service.

MAGAZINES/BOOKS/AMBASSADOR ARTICLE:

Maureen gave Heather an article for possible use in the Ambassador.

Maureen gave Heather a sheet of information for making in to cards regarding help for post-abortive women and for watching the videos on Planned Parenthood selling aborted baby parts.

MONTHLY VIGIL:

The vigil will be held on Wednesday the 23rd from 2pm-3:30pm. Heather will send out an email notification and Maureen will contact Karen Mullen and Carol Dodds.

40 DAYS FOR LIFE:

The Fall 40 Days for Life will take place between September 23rd and October 30th. As of right now, we do not have anyone to head it up at the Yuba City Planned Parenthood. Steve will talk to someone at his church to see if he can get any interest in it.

Jenna will email Hope to see about meeting with their pastor to garner interest in pro-life activities.

YUBA-SUTTER FAIR:

Maureen handed out the comments that were left at the fair and all took turns reading them.

Maureen sent out thank you notes to everyone that worked the fair.

NEWSLETTER:

Liz will email the web link that lists the products that contain fetal cells to Heather for use on future newsletters.

We had three requests for unsubscribing from the Newsletters which was given to Heather.

LIFE CHAIN:

Liz will forward the bulletin announcements for the Life Chain to Maureen that she can put in the St. Isidore bulletin. She will also send her the 1 minute video about the importance of participating in the pro-life movement.

Maureen will get Barry Johnson's contact information to Royce Dunn for the Life Chain.

MISCELLANEOUS:

AWF banquet is on October 9th at Glad Tidings.

A motion was made and seconded to have Maureen order a booklet called "No More Weeping" to have available to give to post-abortive women while we are at Planned Parenthood. She will also a video that recently became available to show for middle school students.

Mike suggested that Maureen keep an eye out for high resolution photos to use at the fair.

The agenda item "Future Projects" will be deferred to the October meeting.

ADJOURNMENT/CLOSING PRAYER

Our next meeting will be on October 7th at 7:00pm.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 8:42p.m. and closed with a prayer led by Heather.

Respectfully submitted, Heather Pugh, YSRTL Secretary